Town of Stonington

Regular Meeting

Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities

June 18, 2007

A regular meeting of the Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities was held on June 18, 2007, at the 808 Stonington Road (Route 1), Stonington, CT.

Present:  George Brennan, Stephen Singer, and Steven Small.

Absent:  Charles Ballato.

(1)  Call to Order

Steven Small, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m.  He informed the Committee that the Board of Selectman has appointed a new member to the Committee, however, he has not received formal notification.

 (2)  Review/Approval of Minutes

Steven Small reviewed minutes of from the meetings held on March 13, 2007, and May 21, 2007.  A motion was made by Stephen Singer, seconded by George Brennan, and it was voted to approve said minutes as distributed.

(3)  Old Business

Steven Small stated at the May 23, 2007, Board of Selectman meeting the Committee’s recommendation was discussed.  Steven Small met with First Selectman William Brown who indicated that LOCIP funds are available to conduct the study and the study could be done for $50,000 or less.   The Board of Selectman approved going forward with the RFP.  

(4)  New Business

The Committee discussed next steps.  A motion was made by George Brennan, seconded by Stephen Singer, and it was voted to submit the RFP to Town staff to have language reviewed by legal counsel, request methods to follow for advertising, and return the RFP to the Committee with recommended language changes.  Steven Small will forward the RFP to the Town.

Stephen Singer suggested due diligence on the part of the Committee by identifying potential vendor candidates.  At the next meeting, a methodology will be developed for selection of candidates.  Steven Small suggested establishing parameters to develop a matrix to evaluate vendors and criteria.  

Stephen Singer also recommended surveying the Town committees to assist with determining meeting space needs.  A form will be developed and sent to the Chairman of each committee.  Steven Small will write a letter to move this process along.

George Brennan stated that community awareness on this project is very important to understand all the issues.  

(5)  Public Comment

Bill Sternberg, 153 Elm Street, Stonington, suggested getting a jumpstart on contracting for services by asking staff to attend a meeting, i.e., Director of Finance.  

(6)  Next Meeting/Adjournment
The next meeting of the Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public Buildings will be July 16, 2007.   A motion was made by George Brennan, seconded by Stephen Singer, and it was voted to adjourn the meeting at 8:15 p.m.

Submitted by,

__________________________                                ___________________________

Maureen L. Carboni, Recorder                                   Steven Small, Chairman
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